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LIFE	UNIVERSITY’S	CHILLON	PROJECT	PARTICIPATES	IN	VIRTUAL	HILL	DAY	

	

	

Marietta,	Georgia,	August	4,	2020	–	On	Wednesday,	July	29,	and	Thursday,	July	30,	Life	

University	student	Kareemah	Hanifa	and	Chillon	Project	Director	Dr.	Thomas	Fabisiak	met	

with	Representative	Austin	Scott	(R-8)	and	staff	from	the	offices	of	Senator	Kelly	Loeffler,	

Senator	David	Perdue	and	Representative	Barry	Loudermilk	(R-11)	to	talk	about	the	

transformative	power	of	higher	education	in	prison.	The	meetings	were	part	of	the	

"Virtual	Hill	Day"	event	organized	by	the	Vera	Institute	for	Justice.	Dr.	Fabisiak	and	Ms.	

Hanifa	were	joined	by	Assistant	Commissioner	Jay	Sanders	and	Dr.	Heather	Corbett	from	

the	Georgia	Department	of	Corrections.		

		

In	the	meetings,	Ms.	Hanifa	and	Dr.	Fabisiak	shared	firsthand	experiences	of	the	impact	of	

Life	University's	initiative	to	provide	higher	education	in	prison.	Ms.	Hanifa	described	how	

the	Introduction	to	Positive	Business	course	that	she	took	with	Professor	Marie	Powell	while	

she	was	incarcerated	prepared	her	to	start	her	own	business,	and	how	she	developed	a	

social	and	emotional	learning	curriculum	that	she	has	taught	to	students	at	Carver	High	

School	since	her	release.	She	and	Dr.	Fabisiak	also	spoke	about	the	ripple	effect	of	higher	

education	in	prison:	how	it	empowers	students	to	be	mentors,	teachers	and	role	models	to	

other	people	in	prison,	as	well	as	to	their	children	and	other	family	members	on	the	

outside.		

		

The	Georgia	DOC	and	Life	University	representatives	encouraged	the	legislators	to	support	

the	REAL	Act,	a	bill	that	would	reinstate	eligibility	for	Pell	Grants	for	people	in	prison.	

Since	1994,	incarcerated	people	have	not	been	allowed	to	apply	for	Pell	Grants	to	fund	

their	education.	When	the	ban	went	into	effect,	it	had	a	devastating	impact	on	higher	

education	in	prison	programs	in	Georgia	and	around	the	country.	In	2016,	Life	University	

became	the	first	college	or	university	based	in	the	state	of	Georgia	to	provide	an	accredited	

college	degree	program	to	people	in	prison	in	more	than	20	years.			

		

This	year,	Life	University	was	one	of	67	sites	selected	to	participate	in	an	experimental	

initiative	of	the	Department	of	Education	that	enables	schools	to	temporarily	waive	the	

Pell	ban.	This	initiative	and	the	bill	to	reintroduce	Pell	eligibility	reflect	a	wide	consensus	

among	representatives	from	both	political	parties	that	providing	access	to	higher	education	

in	prison	provides	a	common-sense	way	to	reduce	prison	populations,	promote	the	

wellness	of	people	and	communities	impacted	by	mass	incarceration,	and	advance	racial	

justice.	
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About	Life	University	

Founded	in	Marietta,	Georgia	in	1974,	Life	University	is	a	health	sciences	institution	most	

known	for	its	chiropractic	program,	the	largest	single	campus	chiropractic	program	in	the	

world.	Life	University	is	regionally	accredited	by	the	Southern	Association	of	Colleges	and	

Schools	Commission	on	Colleges	(SACSCOC)	to	award	baccalaureate,	master’s	and	Doctor	of	

Chiropractic	degrees,	and	also	has	programmatic	accreditation	through	the	Council	on	

Chiropractic	Education	(CCE),	the	Accreditation	Council	for	Education	in	Nutrition	and	

Dietetics	(ACEND)	and	the	Commission	on	Accreditation	of	Athletic	Training	Education	

(CAATE).	The	mission	of	Life	University	is	to	empower	students	with	the	education,	skills	

and	values	necessary	for	career	success	and	life	fulfillment,	based	on	a	vitalistic	philosophy.	
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